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I write as an individual and as a member of the internal medicine community in the 

state 

of Oregon, represented by the Oregon Chapter of the American College of 

Physicians. The Oregon Chapter represents approximately 1700 practicing 

physicians and medical students in the state and is a chapter of our parent 

organization which represents 160,000 members worldwide. The College strives to 

advance evidence-based policy to advance the health and wellbeing of our 

communities. Oregon Chapter members are Oregon voters and we support HB3075- 

We can, and we are obligated to, reduce firearm deaths by advocating for measures 

that are simple, sensible, and relatively unobstrusive. This bill supports the 

protections for which Oregonians voted.  

Please pass HB 3075-1 out of committee without delay. 

Alex Schafir MD FACP 

Governor-Elect, Oregon Chapter  

American College of Physicians 


